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PUBLIC NOTICE

[bookmark: _Hlk110521144]DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION – PROPOSED WHEY SPREADING 
LOTS 3972, 2970, 2971, 2159, 2618, 3146, 2160 and 2972 PLANK ROAD AND ROCCIS ROAD, MEEKING 

Brownes Food Operations (Brownes) own and operate a milk processing facility on the corner of Southwest Highway and Ommaney Road in Brunswick Junction.  
Brownes currently undertake whey reuse and application to farmland at the above locations under a licence issued by the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation (DWER) and have been doing so since 2022.
A Whey Management Plan required by the Licence provides details and this can viewed at the Shire of Williams office at 9 Brooking St or on the Shire website at https://www.williams.wa.gov.au/council/council-documents/public-notices.aspx.  
Prior to determining this application, the Shire invites public comment on the proposed application, which is to permanently allow whey spreading in accordance with the Licence conditions, which may be amended by the regulator (DWER).  

All documents associated with the application can be viewed at the Shire of Williams, 9 Brooking Street, Williams during office hours or on the Shire website.  

Should you wish to make a submission on the proposal, your comments (in writing/email at ceo@williams.wa.gov.au ) will need to be lodged with the Shire by 4pm 30 June 2025.   

If no comments are received by the closure date, then the application will be assessed and determined by Council on its merits without any further consultation.  
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CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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